The as read bid submitted by Rieth-Riley Construction Company, Inc. on September 5, for the Ship Street
Resurfacing Project was $327,598.74. The bid was rejected because it was significantly over the

Engineer’s estimate and the funding allotted by the Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT) to
reimburse the City of St. Joseph for the work.



